
 
Non-Compete Clauses in Healthcare Employment Contracts 

 
Policy Statement 

 
 

The American Osteopathic Association (AOA) opposes the use of those non-compete clauses 
that can hinder fair market competition. The AOA supports policies seeking to reform the use of 
non-compete clauses to ensure that they are used in a manner that does not harm patient care 
or place an unreasonable burden on physicians’ ability to practice medicine. 
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